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DRAFT MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF TOTNES TOWN COUNCIL
MONDAY 4TH MARCH 2019 AT THE GUILDHALL TOTNES

Present: Councillors Westacott MBE (Chair), Paine, Piper, Hodgson, Vint, Allen, Simms, Whitty, Sweett, M Adams and Price.
Apologies: Councillors Parker, Sermon, Webberley, R Adams, and Hendriksen
In Attendance: Catherine Marlton (Town Clerk), Christina Bewley (minutes), Peter Bethel (Town Sergeant), District Councillor Green, District Councillor Birch, Soundart Radio x 1, Press x 1, and 5 members of the public.

	No
	Subject
	Comments

	1
	To receive apologies.  
	Apologies were given by Councillors Parker, Sermon, Webberley, R Adams, and Hendriksen 
It was RESOLVED to accept the apologies. 



	2
	The Mayor will request confirmation that all Members have made any amendments necessary to their Declaration of Interests, if appropriate.

	None.

	3
	The Council will adjourn for the following items:
Public Question Time:   A period of 15 minutes will be allowed for members of the public to ask questions or make comment regarding the work of the Council or other items that affect Totnes. 
Reports from County and District Councillors
The Council will convene. 
	A member of the public raised concerns about the speed of traffic through the narrows.

A member of the public asked the Council what is being done to monitor and protect the Dart Valley wildlife corridor and the Greater Horseshoe bats. He asked whether any European Protected Species licences have been issued for Totnes as indications are that none have. The Mayor responded to advise that the Town Council does not have any planning authority.

An organiser from the Community Interest Company, Jamming Station, advised that they are trying to expand their project but are finding the cost of hiring the Civic Hall a concern.

District Cllr Green provided a written report. He advised that 14 Sparkwell Drive fence is to be refused. The path at Follaton Oak is now open. Unfortunately the signs for showers near the river will no longer go ahead but D.Cllr Green intends to pursue this.
District Cllr Birch provided a written report. He confirmed that the South Hams Enforcement officer has been trying to make contact with the owner of 39 High Street to arrange an inspection of the property with Historic England. The owner is in the country and has been located. South Ham DC can issue an urgent repair notice and a meeting is being planned to take this forward. The Ground Floor shop is separately owned. DCC and the H&S Executive have said it is SHDC’s responsibility. Cllrs questioned how it could be made safe in the interim whilst an urgent repair notice is being arranged.

District Cllr Vint advised that the District Council budget has been approved. He is also dealing with a parking problem at Swallowfields.

County Cllr Hodgson handed out a written report. She expanded on the issue of the protection of bats that was raised by a member of the public and suggested the Town Council asked for a bat protection licence to be included with planning applications submitted to SHDC. She also advised that DCC precept is going up by 3.99% to raise the funding for Care Services. A Climate Emergency meeting has taken place and the next meeting is planned for 6/4/19. Consideration needs to be given to asking central government for funding.

	4
	To approve and sign the Minutes of the following Meetings:

(Please note confidential minutes can be agreed but any discussion must be held in Part 2):
a. Full Council 4th February 2019
b. Council Matters 11th February 2019
c. Town Matters 21st February 2019

	It was RESOLVED to approve and sign the Minutes of the following meetings :
a. Full Council 4th February 2019
b. Council Matters 11th February 2019

c. Town Matters 21st February 2019

	5
	To consider any matters arising from the Minutes and to approve any recommendations from Committees 

(Please note confidential recommendations can be agreed but any discussion must be held in Part 2):
a. Full Council 4th February 2019
b. Council Matters 11th February 2019
c. Town Matters 21st February 2019
	The following matters arose:

a. Full Council 4th February 2019
Item 3 – a Museum meeting has not taken place yet.
b. Council Matters 11th February 2019
Item 7 – It was RESOLVED to accept the recommendation.
Item 12 – It was RESOLVED to accept the recommendation.

c. Town Matters 21st February 2019
Item 4 – Cllr Vint has no further information yet.
Item 4 – Item 5, It was RESOLVED to accept an amended recommendation to say ‘The Clerk will e-mail the various authorities, including the Police and the fire services, to reiterate concerns on the safety of the building. The Town Clerk will also ask the Town Ranger to install high vis tape and signage to stop people walking through the pillars’.
Item 8 – Cllr Vint enquired about the use of Fairtrade products by the Council. The Mayor confirmed this is the case and the Clerk advised we do as much is feasibly possible.


	6
	Update on the public toilets negotiation
	The Clerk provided a written report on the current situation and advised that time is needed to carry out a community consultation to assess whether keeping the public toilets free from pay-on-entry is a priority for the use of the community budget funds. The proposal is to pay SHDC the money they expected to receive from the pay-on-entry system for the next few months until the community consultation has been carried out and a decision can be made about how it is taken forward.
The toilets on Coronation Rd are temporarily closed while some maintenance work and design out crime work is being undertaken.


	7
	To note that the Standing Orders are currently under review. Councillors are asked to send feedback to the Town Clerk by 31st March 2019. A new proposed document will be sent to Full Council on 13th May for consideration and adoption.
	Noted

	8
	To ratify the internal office policy for how to proceed following the death of a national figure.
	It was RESOLVED to adopt the policy.


	9
	To note future dates:

· Civic Mayoral dinner – Friday 22nd March 2019 at the Seven Stars

· Mayoral Choosing – Thursday 16th May 2019

· Annual Town meeting – Thursday 23rd May 2019 at 6.30pm in the Civic Hall
	Noted

	10
	To note the date of the next meeting: Monday 1st April 2019 at 7pm in The Guildhall.
	Noted.



Ended 8.15pm
Catherine Marlton
Town Clerk










